
VOLUNTEER BOARD MEMBER OPPORTUNITY
The 12th Judicial District Victim and Witness & Law Enforcement (VALE) Board provides funds to community and criminal justice system agencies for the implementation of the rights afforded crime victims pursuant to Colorado law.  Serving on the VALE Board is an extraordinary opportunity for an individual who is passionate about supporting programs in the community that serve crime victims.
Funds are allocated through a competitive grant application process. VALE Board members are appointed by the Chief Judge of the 12th Judicial District to serve a three-year term and each Board member may serve up to two consecutive terms. There are five VALE Board member positions with one currently vacant. Preference is for a varied Board that includes member representation from each of the Counties within the 12th Judicial District: Alamosa, Conejos, Costilla, Mineral, Rio Grande, and Saguache.  This is an unpaid position.
VALE BOARD MEMBER BASIC JOB DESCRIPTION	
The duties of each VALE Board member include, but are not limited to:
	Attending a minimum of four meetings per year.
	Ability to read and understand basic financial reports.
Ability to read materials provided in advance of board meetings in order to come prepared with questions and be able to participate in discussions.
Knowledge of community resources and trauma-informed victim services is helpful.
Letters of interest are being accepted through April 28, 2023. If you are submitting a letter of interest, please include information about any prior Board member service and the reason(s) that lead you to wanting to serve on the VALE Board. Letters of Interest should be submitted to Kyle Gustafson, Court Executive for the 12th Judicial District, 8955 Independence Way, Alamosa, CO 81101, or by email at kyle.gustafson@judicial.state.co.us 
